

George Carey Church of England Primary School

Rivergate Centre, Minter Road, Barking, IG11 0FJ Tel: 020 8270 4040

www.georgecareyprimaryschool.com

17th April 2020

RE: Home Learning

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you know the government has not given a definitive timeline as to when children may be able to return to school. We at George Carey C of E Primary School are here to support parents and children at home. We have had many requests about home learning and guidance for parents. As a school, we have provided a plethora of resources on the school website where children can access activities targeted at their particular age ranges.

After Easter, we will be posting daily work on class dojo, it is important you have access to this if you want your child to participate in the activities posted. If you do not have access, then please email the school office and the class teacher will respond by emailing you login details.

From Monday to Thursday children will be given one English task (Reading or Writing) and one Maths task daily, which will be from Maths no problem, continuing their learning to complete the year. On Fridays children will complete an RE task and a topic related task, which could be a Science investigation, Art, research etc.

In addition to the online tasks, we're giving you an online version of your child's maths textbook and workbook called **Parent Guides.** In order to do so we will require an email address to get you up and running! Please send the best email address to contact you on in a private message to your child's teacher on class dojo. If you have more than one child who attends the school, please state this in your message. In this instance you will only need to contact your youngest child's teacher with this information and we will ensure you are able to access work for all of your children. **By sending us your email you are consenting to us sharing this information with Math No Problem.** After this you can expect to receive an email from Maths — No Problem! You will then need to create a password and login for your new Math No Problem Hub account. You'll also have an option to receive further ongoing support via email. Once you're logged in, you'll be able to access maths content for your child's year group, along with help guides and lesson support. I hope this will ease the transition to school from home and if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Please note that work tasks will be posted by 11am and will be checked by teachers in the afternoon, around 2pm. Anything posted after 2pm will be looked at the following morning.

We hope this helps. We are not expecting parents to become teachers but we want to help you to facilitate their learning the best you can. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact teachers via Class dojo or the office email address.

Yours sincerely

Chris Harrison

Headteacher - George Carey Church of England Primary School